 Meramec Regional Planning Commission
Minutes

Oct. 14, 2021
Call to Order

Chairman Steve Vogt called the Oct. 14, 2021, meeting of the Meramec Regional Planning Commission to order at 5:10 p.m. The meeting was conducted via Zoom and in-person.
Welcome
Chairman Vogt welcomed everyone to the meeting. Tammy Snodgrass introduced Patrick Stites who joined MRPC in September. He has been working with the hazmit plans and will be working on the new lead grant. Board members participating by Zoom or conference call were Gary Brown, Jim Fleming, Darryl Griffin, Bob Parson, Mary Heywood, Jan Haviland, Rich Eisterhold, Patricia Heaney, Larry Miskel, Shane Anselm, Darrell Skiles, T.R. Dudley, Ron Kraettli and Margie Brine. Anne Freand, MRPC also participated via Zoom. Board members participating in person were Vic Stratman, Steve Vogt, Ray Schwartze, Randy Verkamp, Jason Ward and Tom Coots. MRPC staff participating in person were Tammy Snodgrass, Donald Keeney and Patrick Stites.
Consent Agenda

The following consent agenda items were presented for approval:

a. Minutes – Aug. 12, 2021

b.
Local Review

1. Curators of the University of Missouri Rolla, MO

66.808 – EPA Solid Waste Management Assistance Grants

Demonstrating an innovative self-mixing anaerobic digester (SMAD) for food waste digestion at a university dining facility.



Federal: $200,000 



Total: $200,000
2. Dent County Health Center, Salem, MO
10.766 – Department of Agriculture Community Facilities Loans and Grants

The Dent County Pandemic Response Project

Federal: $34,157.90


Applicant: $63,436.10 

Total: $975,594

             c. Statewide Grant Applications

1. Missouri Department of Economic Development, Jefferson City, MO
11.307 – EDA Economic Adjustment Assistance

Missouri Tourism Marketing and Asset Development

Federal: $5,715,416 


Total: $5,715,416

2. Missouri Department of Economic Development, Jefferson City, MO
11.307 – EDA Economic Adjustment Assistance

Missouri Industrial Site Development


Federal: $ 1,000,000 


Total: $1,000,000


The Office of Administration issues the Missouri Federal Assistance Clearinghouse 


grant reviews weekly. Staff is sharing reports in between meetings with board members. If you have questions about grants listed, you can call MRPC staff, or the Office of Administration as listed on the reports.

d.   Contracts 

• Town and Country Bank, Licking, MO 
Permission is requested for the MRPC’s chairman and/or executive director to enter into a technical assistance contract with Town and Country Bank, Lincoln Branch, for loan packaging services, and for MRPC’s chairman and/or executive director to sign any necessary documents.
• City of Salem

Permission is requested for MRPC’s chairman/executive director to approve and sign a city of Salem floodplain technical assistance contract for the period of Aug. 1, 2021 and June 30, 2021, and for the MRPC chairman and/or executive director to sign all necessary documents.

• Dent County Health Center, Salem, MO

Permission is requested for MRPC’s chairman/executive director to enter into a technical assistance contract with Dent County Health Center in Salem, MO for grant writing, and for the MRPC chairman and/or executive director to sign all necessary documents.

Ray Schwartze made a motion to approve the consent agenda with the noted additions; Randy Verkamp seconded. The motion carried. 
Update from State Legislators and Federal Field Representatives
No reports given.
Presentation of Financials: Linda Loughridge
Linda shared financials ending Sept. 30, 2021. With 25% of the year expired, technical assistance in the planning department lags behind the percentage of year expired. Linda said this can be attributed to the $1 million plus grants like the DOJ Opioid Grant, the HRSA Grant and the Farmers Market Grant. She added that both the revenues and expenses are low for these programs. Both the Farmers Market Grant and the HRSA Grant were originally set to end Sept. 29, 2021. Extensions were requested, and each grant was granted a one-year extension.
Linda informed the board that administration of grants in the project development department and solid waste activities also lag behind the percentage of year expired. For the solid waste activities, it’s related to special collections and some disposal costs not having been received yet.

Revenue over expenses is $49,086 with expenses being at 20% of the year expired. Linda added that indirect costs are over 100% and a lot of that is due to the new phone system. She said MRPC was under the assumption that calls could be charged to a program code as the call was made, but that is not the case with the new phone system. Calls will have to run through indirect until adjustments can be made in the budget, Linda said.
In the RLF program, Linda said the revenues are at 53%, which is double the percentage of year expired. She explained the main reason is due to an EDA CARES Act loan of $42,000 which hadn’t closed at the time the budget was completed. It closed in July. There are currently over $1.2 million in loans in the program. Linda added there is $456,211 available for relending. The program has 19 loans with 10 being new CARES Act loans.

In the IRP program, Linda reported there are four loans and $294,000 available for lending.

Personnel Policy Change: Linda Loughridge
Linda reported on a revision to the MRPC conflict of interest policy as required by the HUD Lead grant. The revision has already been approved by HUD. Linda stated the HUD code of conduct required specific language to include up to and including termination. The proposed revision will add “up to and including revocation of board delegated powers or termination of employment should a conflict of interest exist” to the violation section.

Randy Verkamp made a motion to approve the proposed revision as presented; Vic Stratman seconded. The motion carried.

Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC): Anne Freand
Anne reported that the committee received an update from Steve Englebrecht with MoDOT on Tiers I, II and III projects and Kim Tipton gave an update on TEAP.
She informed the board that she and Bonnie, along with Preston Kramer from MoDOT, have been visiting counties in the region to discuss unfounded needs in each area.

The committee received an Arrive Alive update from Bonnie, who reported there have been 794 fatalities in 2021. This number is up from 2020. Bonnie said there were Buckle Up, Phone Down signs in the front foyer for anyone to pick up and post in their cities and counties.

The next TAC meeting will be at 3:30 p.m. on Dec. 9 when the committee will meet to prioritize transportation needs.
Annual Dinner Update: Tammy Snodgrass, Assistant Executive Director

Tammy reported that over 30 silent auctions have been collected to date. She informed the board that Legends Bank and the city of Linn are assisting with the cost of the reception. The reception will feature local wine, beer and meat as well as cheese from M & T Farms. 
The reception will start at 5:30 p.m. followed by the dinner at 6:30 p.m. Dr. Shawn Strong, president of State Technical College, will give his opening remarks at 7:20 p.m. and the awards presentation will begin at 7:30 p.m.
ARPA Update Tammy Snodgrass, Assistant Executive Director
Tammy reported that the final rule has yet to come down but did say the first reporting deadline for cities has been pushed to April. She added that there has been one meeting held with the attorney to date.
Contracts to assist with ARPA funding have been signed by Crawford, Dent, Gasconade, Maries, Osage, Phelps and Washington counties. It is expected that Pulaski County will be signing next week. 

Cities entering into a contract with MRPC to assist with ARPA funding are Potosi, Newburg, Dixon, Owensville, Salem and Freeburg and a contract is in the works with Chamois.

Chairman’s Report


Chairman Vogt said he looked forward to seeing everyone at the annual dinner.

Assistant Director’s Report

Tammy reported that Bonnie attended a meeting in Cuba with Senator Blunt. There was discussion on the infrastructure bill, and the Senator said he couldn’t imagine it wouldn’t eventually pass.
She mentioned the Taste of Osage County would be held on Oct. 16 at the Linn City Park. Tammy also mentioned the CDBG grant cycle is currently open and if anyone had an idea for a project, they should reach out to Kelly Sink as soon as possible.

Other topics she mentioned:
· Jason Shenefield, at-large for healthcare, has resigned his position on the board. There are three interested parties for the external relations committee to consider at the November meeting.

· Buckle Up, Phone Down day is Oct. 21.

· The November board meeting will be on the 18th.

· Hazard mitigation meetings for Osage, Crawford and Washington counties will be held next month.

· The cities of Vienna and St. Robert both held successful special collections in recent weeks.

Adjourn
Ray Schwartze made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:41 p.m.; Vic Stratman seconded the motion. The motion carried.

_____________________________________

________________________________

Steve Vogt, chairman
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